Posbus/PO Box 62056 VAALPARK 1948



Tel (016) 971 2012/3 Faks/Fax (016) 971 1478 www.vaalparkprim.co.za



21 August 2025

**Dear Parents** 

## RE: Importance of school attendance during the third term

We would like to bring to your attention that school attendance during the third term is of utmost importance. The third term is our project term, and the project plays a crucial role, especially in Languages and Mathematics, in determining the term mark.

We kindly request you, as parents, to please ensure that learners are at school. This gives the teachers the opportunity to provide sufficient teaching, support, and group work in class, thereby giving learners the full opportunity to do their best. The projects may under no circumstances be completed at home. Everything is to be done strictly in class.

We do understand that learners sometimes fall ill, especially with the change of seasons, and this is unavoidable. However, we would like to request that learners make every effort to attend school regularly. If learners are absent, a valid doctor's note is required.

Currently, the learners' program is already very full and we are pressed for time, which also makes catching up on work difficult.

Your cooperation in this regard will be highly appreciated.

Kind/regards,

**Nicol Kriel** 

Principal

Vaalpark Primêre Skool/Primary School

Posbus / PO Box 16

**PostNet** 

Vaalpark

1947

Tel: 016 971 2012/3

Email/Epos: admin@vaalparkprim.co.za